
 
 

 
 
For the attention of the Medway Council Licensing Panel 
 
December 2020 
 
This is a character reference for Mark Greenfield 
 
I have known Mark Greenfield for almost 20 years, firstly as a pub 
customer, then as a business associate and latterly as a friend. 
 
Throughout that time I have known him to be an honest, reliable, 
trustworthy and law-abiding person.  
 
When he became involved in the Hop & Rye pub, he came to me for 
advice and guidance as a person he had known who ran pubs, and in 
my role as Chairman of the Medway Licensed Victuallers’ Association.   
 
He took a keen interest in making sure his business was run properly, 
efficiently and legally.   
 
If you need any further information, please do not hesitate to contact 
me. 
 
John Brice 
 
Owner of the Frog & Toad, Gillingham and the King George V, 
Brompton 
Chairman of the Medway Licensed Victuallers’ Association 
Member of the British Guild of Beer Writers 
     


